
THE METROPOLITAN OF KALAMARIA
VISITS THE PATRIARCHATE
On  Wednesday,  the  22 nd  of  June  2016,  the  Patriarchal
Commissioner,  Icyshios  of  Kapitolias,  welcomed  the  Most
Reverend Ioustinos, Metropolitan of Nea Krini and Kalamaria,
at the Patriarchal hall.

Metropolitan Ioustinos, accompanied by a group of pilgrims,
was  warmly  welcomed  by  the  Most  Reverend  Isychios,  who
extended the Patriarch’s wishes – at the time in Crete for the
Holy and Great Synod of Orthodoxy – before pointing out the
importance of their Pilgrimage to the Holy Land.

The  Most  Reverend  Ioustinos  then  spoke  briefly,  thanking
Metropolitan Isychios for his love and declaring his own and
the pilgrims’ love for the Holy Shrines and the Patriarchate
of Jerusalem.

The Patriarchal Commissioner went on to offer Metropolitan
Ioustinos  a  prelatic  engolpion  on  the  occasion  of  the
anniversary of His enthronement. Jerusalemite eulogias were
also offered to the pilgrims.

From the Secretariat-General
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